



                                                         NAHC Board Meeting Minutes                                            
                             Naperville Municipal Center      March 7, 2015      2nd Corrected Draft
                                                           
Board Member                       Position                                 Attendance  
Bob Fischer		      President                                Present
Mike Reilly                              Vice President                       Absent
Allen Panek                             Secretary                                Present 
Kathy Benson                          Treasurer                               Present
Dr. Bob Buckman                    Past President                      Present
Marcia Straub                          Director                                 Absent  
Richard Strawbridge               Director		            Present
Steve Grosskopf	        Director                                 Present
M.D. Skeet		        Director		            Present
Jim Freeland                             Assoc. Director                     Present
Erskine Klyce                            Assoc. Director	             Present				
Thom Higgins		        Assoc. Director                      Absent 
Tom Kodiak                               Assoc. Director                     Present
John Mesarchik                        Assoc. Director                     Present
Jack Thew                                  Assoc. Director                     Present

Meeting called to order by Pres. Bob Fischer at 9:03 AM.
President’s Report 
Bob Fischer related that our February newsletter with comments by Mr. Todd Mertz on tree removal received several responses by Naperville residents.  A rerun in the in the March newsletter received no further replies.   
Board discussion followed on the topic of what changes, if any, should be included in City policy relative to both the saving of trees on public as well as private property. This included what a new ordinance by the City should include in the areas of legacy trees and/or trees on developing/infill (teardown) property. On a motion by Rick Strawbridge and a 2nd by Kathy Benson, the president was requested to write just a single letter to the City indicating NAHC preferences on this topic. The letter will include that while the Confederation Board and membership is not in favor of Mr. Mertz’s proposal, the Board does believe that further investigation into ordinances involving tree protection may be appropriate for instances when building permits are already being requested (e.g. infills/constructions of less than 1.5 acres, remodeling or addition projects.)   
Bob reported that on April 11, 2015 a Housing Expo (Fair) is to be held for our homeowners at the NIU Conference Center on Diehl Rd. sponsored by the City of Naperville and The Naperville Bank and Trust and HMO-Harris Banks with additional sponsorships pending.  
Bob Fischer is a Naperville Housing Advisory Commission member and mentioned that the commission spent just a few minutes on the issues of rental regulations at its March meeting. In the board discussion which followed, we learned that there will be a hearing on this topic by the Advisory Commission in the CC chambers in May to finalize any new regulations. Council consideration of this topic might be in the October, 2015 timeframe. The Confederation’s March general meeting will be dedicated to this topic with an attorney from Kovitz, Schifrin and Nesbitt, the Naperville P.D. and Development Dept. Director Bill Novack being presenters. Topics for discussion by these individuals might include blight, resident registration, accreditation/training, inspections, cost factors, % rentals in a particular association, illegal drug activity and parking issues.    
Secretary’s Report
Allen advised on two changes to the February minutes since originally circulated for review. On a motion by Rick and a second by Skeet, the board approved these minutes.    
Treasurer’s Report
Kathy reported that we had a total checking (operating fund) balance of $4921.31 and a reserve account balance of $10,879.59 for a total fund balance of $15,800.90 as of the end of February. (The balance sheet will be made a part of the Secretary’s filed original minutes.) The Treasurer also discussed the status of D&O insurance cost and other expenditures for the month. On a motion by Rick and a second by Allen, the Treasurer’s report was approved.  
Old Business
Bob Fischer reported then that he was not been able yet to prepare dues letters to the Associations. 
Bob advised that a nominating committee will be formed at the April General meeting for the May Annual meeting election. Two Director Positions and the offices of President and Vice President will be up for election.  Nominees for this committee will be requested from the general membership with Allen, Rick and Kathy volunteering to be available to serve, if needed, on the committee. 
A possible offer by the Confederation to donate an undecided amount of money to the DuPage Children’s Museum to assist with their reopening after the building damage remains on hold by the board.  However, the board continues to speculate as to whether or not, the museum (owned by the City) will reopen at all at the Washington Street location. 
The April General Meeting will be on the topic of City Council Off the Dais and will be sponsored by the Care of Trees. It will be held at the 95th St. Library at 8 AM for coffee and networking.   
Preparations have been completed and are on schedule for our March 9, 10, 16, 24 and 26 for the Confederation Candidate Forums.  Kathy Benson will moderate the USD 204 forum on the 24th, Bob Fischer will moderate the NPD and the Mayoral Forums, Mike Reilly the CC forum on the 24th , and Rick Strawbridge the CC forum on the 26th.  The forums all start at 7 PM with drawing of lots for seating at  6:30 PM. In addition to these designated moderators, volunteers were accepted for the so far unfilled roles of screeners, timekeepers, and questionnaire gatherers. 
Liaison Committee Reports
 Jim Freeland brought the board up to date on the status of a number of development issues throughout  our planning area including those near Rt. 88, NASCAR and the Water St. project.  Also, the new Heatherfield housing development at the SW corner of 75th St. and Naperville Blvd. 
Allen indicated the next semi-annual ACTHA Conference and Trade Show will be held on April 18th in Oakbrook Terrace and he would be in attendance. He also reported on State Government priorities learned during his recent meeting with a few legislators in Springfield. 
Erskine indicated that he continues to follow the DuPage County storm water program funding initiatives.
Jack provided considerable information on upcoming CAI education opportunities and recent meetings he attended.  
New Business
We learned that the City is considering changing their budget year from the current May 1– Apr. 30 to the calendar year.  Also, we heard that the status of the City-owned property on 5th Ave. may change.  
New Board Ideas, Thoughts and Issues
A number of new ideas were offered by Dr. Bob, Rick, Kathy and Skeet as related to any future action that the Confederation and/or the City might consider taking to better define both the legacy tree and tree replacement issues in order to meet the objectives of our residents. 
Allen asked for board consideration of a plan to reward one or more associations for their efforts in bringing new members to the confederation.  President Fischer adjourned the meeting at 10:38 AM 
                                                                  Respectfully submitted.  Allen Panek -  NAHC Secretary  3/17/15
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